
   SACKVILLE CURLING CLUB 
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 

May 30, 2024 

6:30 p.m. 
 

I. Call to order 
 

II. Moment of Silence for deceased Club Members 
 
III. Approval of Agenda 
 
IV. Approval of Minutes from May 18, 2023 Annual General Meeting 

 
V. Business arising from the Minutes 

a. Ice Plant upgrade – Final report 
 

VI. Committee Year-End Reports 
a. Director Reports 
b. 2024 Financial Statements 
c. 2024/25 Budget 
d. Approval of the 2023/24 Budget 

 
VII. Election of Directors for 2024/25 

 
VIII. Correspondence 

 
IX. Other Business 

a. Volunteer Thank You (Tom Trueman) 
 

X. Adjournment 
 
 
Immediately following the Annual General Meeting, there will be a joint meeting of current and 
new Board members. 
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Sackville Curling Club 
President’s Report 2023/24 Season 

 
 
The past season was one of the strongest in recent memory.  
 
Annual memberships returned to levels not seen in many years. The Learn to Curl program was 
well attended with nearly the entire group converting to full memberships. Bonspiels were well 
attended with Friends and Family, Beer ‘n Burger, Turkey Spiel, Brown Bag and the Grand End 
all enjoying strong participation and exciting action on the ice.  
 
A major upgrade to the ice plant was completed in time for the season opener and provided 
consistent cooling for our ice technician. 
 
New windows were installed in the Banquet Room making it a bright and inviting environment 
for club activities and rentals.  
 
Rentals continued to improve with regular classes for judo, fitness, karate, yoga, and dance. 
The addition of the daily after school care program has provided a strong and consistent source 
of revenue to the Club. 
 
The return of the Christmas Craft Fair was a welcome sight with very strong attendance over 
the two days. Revenue from the event helped strengthen the Club’s finances.  
 
Bar Services converted to volunteer staffing this year. Operating costs were significantly 
reduced, hours were extended for all regular curling and special events and overall sales 
increased.  
 
The Club continues to face future financial pressures with the upcoming requirement to replace 
the main chiller, installed in 2004, expected to cost upwards of $100,000. Other capital 
investments will also be needed but this year’s financial results and strong membership 
participation bodes well to fund these improvements.  
 
Curling Leagues benefited from strong and consistent turnout. The addition of a weekday stick 
curling league provided an opportunity for a number of “retired” members to get back on the 
ice. Thanks to all the league coordinators for your tireless efforts.  
 
New additions to the Board added strength, stability and an eagerness to improve the curling 
experience for all. The Club benefits from a strong Board and all members are encouraged to 
participate.  
 
Common to all Club activities and events were the contributions made by a large group of 
volunteers. On behalf of the Club members, I extend sincere thanks to all of those who got 
involved. Our Club relies on you taking on numerous difficult tasks and without fail, volunteers 
stepped up and made for a fun and fulfilling curling season.  
  
And finally, I have to say thanks to two departing Board members, Janet Robinson and Ian 
Fisher. Both have truly stepped up and enhanced many of the activities we all enjoyed. Thanks 
to both for your years of service.  
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Our Club is part of the community of Tantramar and we draw members from a large area. With 
the continued support of members, the recruitment of new members and the strategic 
investment in our infrastructure, we will continue the history and community participation of our 
club for years to come. 
 
And for me, I too am stepping away from the Board as President. I have enjoyed my second trip 
through as President and thank the many members who supported me and made the task truly 
one I have enjoyed. But I am not up for a 3rd tour! 
 
Tom Trueman 
President 
Sackville Curling Club 
 
May 8, 2024 
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Sackville Curling Club Limited 
Comparative Balance Sheet 
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Sackville Curling Club Limited 
Comparative Balance Sheet  
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Sackville Curling Club Limited 
Comparative Income Statement 
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Sackville Curling Club Limited 
Comparative Income Statement 
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Sackville Curling Club Limited 

Annual Report Footnotes 
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Sackville Curling Club Limited 
Annual Report Footnotes 
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 Sackville Curling Club 
Budget 2024 -2025  
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Sackville Curling Club 
Budget 2024 -2025  
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Sackville Curling Club 

Budget 2024 -2025 – Motion to Approve 
 
 
 

Motion – Move to accept and approve the 2024-2025 Budget as presented. 
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Sackville Curling Club 
Ice Plant Upgrade Project Report 

 

The Sackville Curling Club’s (SCC) main ice plant has a number of components that, over the 

years, have been repaired or replaced. At the 2023 Annual General Meeting, members approved 

this project at an estimated cost of $35,000 (HST incl). In September 2023, the chiller 

refrigerant (Freon R22) was removed and replaced with RS45 and the brine pump was replaced. 

Freon R22 is a compressed gas that had been removed from manufacture in 2000 due to its 

containing chlorofluorocarbons (cfc) and their detrimental effects on the environment when 

released.  

The conversion away from R22 exchanged this refrigerant for RS45 refrigerant which does not 

contain any cfc. This RS45 refrigerant is readily available and still manufactured and costs 

approximately $20-$25/lb. Industry experts believe it will likely be eliminated from manufacturer 

in the next 5-10 years but like R22, will be still available for many years to come, possibly 10-15 

years after manufacturing ends. Having a sufficient supply on site at the SCC is a reasonable 

future preventive maintenance measure.  

The entire refrigerant system including the receiver tank, chiller, compressor, condenser tower 

and all the connecting pipes were pressurized with nitrogen and leak tested. After the system 

has been determined to be leak free, then a “charge” of 200lbs of RS45 was installed and the 

system brought back to full function and tested. A further 40lbs was added in December as the 

system operation in cold weather permitted this “top up”. 

In addition to the refrigerant replacement, the brine pump was also replaced as it was nearing 

the end of its useful life.  

The total cost to perform this work was $36,561.52 (HST extra), not including the top up in 

December.  

Item Estimated cost Actual Cost 

Refrigerant conversion $16,775.96 $16,775.96 

Brine Pump Replacement $9,786.52 $9,786,52 

Extra – Sight glass gaskets  $1,310.56 

Extra – Brine piping  $4,725.00 

Extra – Brine pump supports  $3,963.48 

Sub-Total $26,562.57 $36,561.52 (HST extra) 

Contingency $3,984.37  

Total 
 

$30,546.84 (HST extra) $36,561.52 (HST extra) 

Less External Funding   

Sackville Rotary  $1,000.00 

Regional Development Corp  $10,000.00 

   

Cost to SCC  $25,561.52 (HST extra) 
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Sackville Curling Club 
Membership Report 

 
 

 
 

 

Kathy Best 

Director - Membership   
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Sackville Curling Club 
Registrar’s Report 

 

 

CAPITAL STOCK (SHARE PAYMENTS) 

Share payments totalling $700.00. were received during the year 2023/2024, representing full 

payments on 14 X $50 shares. Total Capital Stock outstanding as at April 30, 2024 was $50,500. 

 

Lloyd Varner 

Registrar 
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Sackville Curling Club 
Rental Report 

 

2019  $23,657 
2020  $16,284 
2021  $10,394 
2022  $16,116 
2023  $15,395 
2024  $31,994 
2025  $45,000 (budgeted) 
 
Rental revenue in 2023/24 continued from a core group of regular renters of the Banquet Hall, 
the Barber Shop and the South-East Adult Education Center. 
 
The Banquet Hall has several long-term renters and throughout the past year welcomed new 
renters offering yoga and salsa dance classes. 
 
Another welcomed renter has been the Spotted Toad Day Care, who use the Banquet Hall for an 
after-school program. This rental required the installation of new windows. 
 
These core groups, along with our new renters, each have strong leadership with committed 
participants whose continued use of the rental spaces is expected to continue in 2024/25. 
 
The club was rented for social functions (music, receptions, family gatherings) approximately 8 
times. The board is in the process of assessing these types of rentals and exploring potential 
liability issues. 
 
Efforts to expand ice rental to various local social and community groups will continue. Although 
there was little participation this past year, we did host the Mount Allison International Students 
group and the swim teams. The club also hosted one ice rental for a birthday party. 
 

Craig Farrish 

Director - Rentals 
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Sackville Curling Club 
Maintenance Report 

 

General Maintenance Expenses: 

• 2022 $2,524.00 

• 2023 $3,820.00 

• 2024 $4,602.00  

• 2025 $5,000.00 (Budget) 

Routine maintenance activities continued throughout the year. With rentals operating in near full 

capacity in the banquet room, regular cleaning and general tasks were required. Other 

maintenance activities throughout the season included: 

• Alarm monitoring 

• Annual inspections of the Fire Alarm 

• Lift floor in the bar area to allow proper clearance for the security door 

• New baseboards in the men’s washroom 

• New refrigerator in the kitchen (May 2024 delivery, 2024-25 budget item) 

• Replaced cracked vinyl siding in the front of the building   

• Inserted door partition for added security as requested in the SE Adult Education center 

• New windows and blinds in the banquet room (offset by rent revenue) 

Plant & Ice Maintenance Expenses: 

• 2022 $8,120.00 

• 2023 $17,946.00 

• 2024 $5,343.00  

• 2025 $6,000.00 (Budget) 

This season also saw extensive work on the plants’ aged cooling system. Please see the Ice 

Plant Upgrade Project Report for details.  

 

Andrew Goodwin 

Director - Maintenance 
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Sackville Curling Club 
Sign Rental Revenue Report 

 

First of all, thanks to all of our advertisers for their ongoing support. 

 

Sign Revenue is up from last year $7,220 from $6,330 with a budget of $6,000. We lost one 

renter of the small size sign and gained one new. We also gained two more renters of the larger 

sign spaces. 

 

Before the season started, we were able to rearrange the signs and banners. 

 

Some of the existing signs have been updated by the advertisers. 

 

We do have some potential advertisers but there are no signed contracts at this time. 

 

We also appreciate any member who knows someone that is interested in advertising to please 

pass on my contact to them so we can discuss their needs (Jokultra@gmail.com). 

 

Thanks to everyone who has helped out this year. 

 

John O’Keefe 

Director – Sign Rental 

 
  

mailto:Jokultra@gmail.com
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Sackville Curling Club 
Player Development Report 

 
The LEARN TO CURL program at the Sackville Curling Club this season was a resounding 

success, attracting 21 participants, with an impressive 18 being entirely new to both the club 

and the sport of curling.  Led by experienced coaches Dan Morgan, David Weeks, Joan Butcher 

and Molli Ward, the program spanned 6 weeks, during which participants received 

comprehensive instruction and guidance in mastering the fundamentals of curling.  When faced 

with an absence of an instructor for a session, Heather Smith, a previous member and skip of 

the Nova Scotia Tournament of Hearts team stepped in admirably to ensure that week’s session 

ran smoothly. 

Attendance remained consistently high throughout the 6 weeks indicating a strong commitment 

from participants to their learning journey and a testament to the engaging and supportive 

environment created by the coaching team. As the program progressed it became evident that 

the participants were not only learning the intricacies of curling but also forging connections and 

friendships within the club community. 

By the conclusion of the season, an impressive 15 members of the Learn to Curl program had 

made the decision to transition into full membership of the SCC. This significant conversion rate 

speaks volumes about the effectiveness of the program in not only introducing newcomers to 

the sport but also in fostering a sense of belonging in the welcoming atmosphere of our club. 

The ROOKIE LEAGUE at the Sackville Curling Club provides an engaging platform for newcomers 

to the sport to learn and play alongside the more experienced curlers. Held every Saturday 

morning at 10 am the league is closely integrated with the club’s Learn to Curl program, 

fostering a supportive environment for skill development and camaraderie. 

Despite being a drop-in program, attendance at the Rookie League has surged with three sheets 

often filled with eager participants. Following the games, attendees gather for coffee and 

conversation, enhancing the atmosphere and fostering social connections. 

Overseen by seasoned curlers David Weeks, Joan Butcher and Mollie Flemming, who collectively 

bring years of experience to the table, the league operates with a focus on skill progression.  

Teams frequently engage in ”step-up” gameplay where players switch positions to gain a well-

rounded understanding of the game. 

Overall, the Rookie League at the SCC serves as a vibrant hub for newcomers and seasoned 

players alike, promoting skill development, community engagement and the enduring spirit of 

curling. 

 

Mollie Flemming 

Director - Player Development 
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Sackville Curling Club 
Publicity Report 

 
The Sackville Curling Club’s Social Medial presence, particularly on their website and Facebook 
page, provides comprehensive coverage of club events and the accomplishments of its 
members. Regular updates ensure that members and followers are consistently well informed 
about club activities. 
 
In order to continue serving as a valuable resource for keeping the community connected and 
informed about all things related to our curling club, it would be appreciated if people could 
continue to share candid shots and short videos they have taken and/or advise of members 
participating in noteworthy events so we can continue keeping everyone informed and engaged.  
 
 

Mollie Flemming 

Julianne Burton 

Directors – PR & Social Media   
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Sackville Curling Club 
Games Report 

 

Beer & Burger Fun Spiel 
The year started out with a successful Beer & Burger Fun Spiel held Saturday, Nov 4, 2023. 
With $10 entry fee curlers participated in a full draw of 4 end games and afterward a barbeque 
and social time. The money collected paid for a burger and beverage. 
 
Christmas Cheer & Turkey Spiel, December 2, 2023 
25 curlers participated, playing two 4-end games. At the conclusion of the second game all 
curlers took part in the turkey draw. 
Everyone remained at the Club for social time and a gift certificate was awarded to the Best 
Dressed for Christmas.  
A $10 entry fee covered expenses and $168.00 was donated to Christmas Cheer. 
 
Brown Bag Fun Spiel, January 20, 2024 
Approximately 34 people participated in this event which included 4-end games and a potluck 
supper. There was also the traditional gift swap. The cost was minimal with no entry fee 
charged. 
 
Friends & Family Fun Spiel, February 2,3,4, 2024 
This was the second year for this event, organized by Joe Tower, with 16 teams in attendance. 
 
Grand End – Mixed Curling Bonspiel & Banquet, March 21,22,23, 2024 
 
15 teams and guests, totaling 81 people, participated in this highly successful event to end the 
season. 
 
The 2024 Champions were as follows:  Skip: Ron Sutherland, Mate: Jean Hart, Second: Kathy 
Best and Lead Matt Legere. Jennifer Campbell also won the 50/50. Thanks to Hugh Fensom for 
taking care of this activity. 
 
The cost of the event was $30 per person and included a lunch, hors d’oeuvres during happy 
hour, and the banquet which was catered by Art of Eating Delli (owner Fran Hubbard, Amherst). 
The Board was able to keep the cost very reasonable due to the many volunteers, with Bar 
Services, those who donated their time in set up and clean up, those who baked the food and 
snacks for morning and afternoon lunch, and to Trueman Farms who donated a delicious 
dessert for the banquet. 
 
In closing, these events were scheduled ideally one every month between November and March.  
Thanks go out to the volunteer committees, the volunteer bar services team, the league 
convenors and the ice maintenance staff of Bucky Buckler and his volunteer crew that ensured a 
great start and support to all events throughout the year. 
 

Janet Robinson 

Director - Games   
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Sackville Curling Club 

Little Rocks Report 
 

We ended the season with 17 curlers, 5 were new this year. We had amazing helpers both on 

and off the ice. Returning to help this year was Cathy Crinnion, Maizie Carter, Jason Tower and 

Megan Adams. Joe Tower and several parents stepped in to help both on and off the ice when 

and as needed all season.  

 

Little Rocks we held from 12:45-2 on Sunday, as they have been for the last several years. As in 

previous years, snacks and hot chocolate was supplied by Foodland. I had a remaining balance 

from last year and we had 4 less ice times (timing of the holidays, Family Spiel, and a 

snowstorm), and therefore did not reach out to Foodland for added funds. I did run out for our 

last 2 practices. I used money from our funds to purchase 3 more packages of cookies, and a 

package of chocolate bars to use as prizes for our “hotshot” draw.  The used book sale raised 

102$ for Little Rocks over the season. 

 

This year the Ice Halo Little Rock event took place at Curl Moncton January 27-28. Sackville 

Curling Club had 3 teams participate in this event (1 half ice and 2 full ice teams). We had the 

same 3 teams participate in the Fredericton jamboree March 22-24. This year, Marcel Robichaud 

was named Little Rock Coordinator for Curling NB. One change that he brought on was a third 

division for Little Rocks. (U9 ½ ice, light rocks, U12 full ice, light rocks, U12 full ice, regular 

rocks). This change is to help curlers transition from light to heavy rocks as they move from 

Little Rocks to Juniors. So far, this initiative has received positive feedback.   

 

Last year a program called Rocks in the House was introduced at TSA (Saint John) and was held 

again this year. 1 Sackville LR curler participated. A similar 1-day fun event was organized at 

Gage Curling Club and SCC Little Rocks were invited April 13 to the Final Curling Fun Day at Curl 

Moncton. We did not have any Little Rocks attend either of these two events this year. Just to 

note, these 1-day events were for individual curlers (teams to be made on-site at the event) and 

had a registration cost of $20 & 25 per curler.  

 

As usual, the junior curling season is jam packed with events, and since the season is short 

there doesn’t seem to be much time in between from one event to the next. I was more “hands 

on” with Little Rocks, as the junior time slot did not work with my work schedule. I have spoken 

with some of the parents about requests or suggestions for next year and made a few possible 

suggestions that they could consider. I plan on sending out a survey to parents to provide 

feedback about the year, and to make requests for consideration next year.   

 

Things to implement:  

• Survey to be sent home for parents.  

• Schedule 1 event for Little Rocks 
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• Set a schedule for “Guest Coaches/volunteers” at Little Rocks. I have learned that many 

people do not want to be tied to volunteering, but would be willing to help here and 

there, when it is possible for their schedule. Making a schedule available may encourage 

more members to come out and lend their time and share their skills with our future club 

members.  

• Discuss other days possible for Little Rocks – advantages/disadvantages to changing. 

• Schedule a “home and home” event with Moncton and Amherst, preferably during a time 

when our own clubs are not available for our practice time (ie/ Little Rocks is cancelled 

during the Family and Friends spiel). 

• There is a great deal of interest in purchasing jackets/sweaters etc… for curlers. I have 

already contacted Carter’s Sports Cresting about samples for next year. 

• Rockfest was introduced this year. This is a way for coaches to track and record curler 

development and monitor their progress by entering scores on an app. Marcel Robichaud 

(MCC) will send me more information and an excel sheet to help track it as the app was 

not the most user- friendly.  

• Hit Draw Tap: Although this has been offered over the past 2 years our Little Rock 

Curlers have not scored well. I think it is too much to arrange with the entire group. I 

would like to schedule 2-3 curlers to come in earlier for practice each week so we can 

minimize the distractions and be sure to score each student correctly.  

• Offer parents of Little Rocks a “2 hour Learn to curl” session to help them feel like they 

understand the sport.  

Thank you again for your support of our young curlers, 

 

Tamara Carter 

Coordinator – Little Rocks/Juniors 

  



Sackville Curling Club – Annual General Meeting May 30, 2024 

 

24 | P a g e  
 

Sackville Curling Club 

Juniors Report 
 

Practices were held again this year on Wednesday and Thursday from 4-5:30. We had 13 junior 

curlers this year. James Trueman took care of the practices on Wednesday. Matt Ripley and 

Olivia Wynter came out to coach for the Thursday practices. Joe Tower helped when called on.  

 

There were many bonspiels across the province, both provincially run or club run. Our curlers 

participated in several U15/U18/U21 events. We even had 2 curlers join with 2 curlers from 

Moncton and their team won the mixed division at the U15 Kenny Coates provincial event held 

at TSA.    

 

As usual, the junior curling season is jam packed with events, and since the season is short 

there doesn’t seem to be much time in between from one event to the next. I was more “hands 

on” with Little Rocks, as the junior time slot did not work with my work schedule. I have spoken 

with some of the parents about requests or suggestions for next year and made a few possible 

suggestions that they could consider. I plan on sending out a survey to parents to provide 

feedback about the year, and to make requests for consideration next year.   

 

Things to implement:  

• Survey to be sent home for parents.  

• Schedule 1 2-day event for Juniors. 

• Make better use of the Junior Curling Bulletin Board at the bottom of the stairs.  

• Set a schedule for “Guest Coaches/volunteers” at Juniors. I have learned that many 

people do not want to be tied to volunteering, but would be willing to help here and 

there, when it is possible for their schedule. Making a schedule available may encourage 

more members to come out and lend their time and share their skills with our future club 

members.  

• Discuss other days possible for Juniors – advantages/disadvantages to changing. 

• Discuss the possibility of a team of juniors playing a game against a team from the 

rookie league each/some weeks. The Junior curler would sign up to play on the day(s) 

that work for them. This would provide them with much needed strategy development 

that a game situation can offer. 

• Schedule a “home and home” event with Moncton and Amherst, preferably during a time 

when our own clubs are not available for our practice time. 

• There is a great deal of interest in purchasing jackets/sweaters etc… for curlers. I have 

already contacted Carter’s Sports Cresting about samples for next year. 

• Rockfest was introduced this year. This is a way for coaches to track and record curler 

development and monitor their progress by entering scores on an app. Marcel Robichaud 

(MCC) will send me more information and an excel sheet to help track it as the app was 

not the most user- friendly.  



Sackville Curling Club – Annual General Meeting May 30, 2024 

 

25 | P a g e  
 

• Offer parents of Juniors a “2 hour Learn to curl” session to help them feel like they 

understand the sport.  

Thank you again for your support of our young curlers, 

 

Tamara Carter 

Coordinator – Little Rocks/Juniors 
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Sackville Curling Club 
Bar Services Report 

 
The Sackville Curling Club (SCC) bar service is projected to generate approximately $14,000 in 
revenue for the current season. Members are thanked for your patience and input as we 
transitioned this season to a new model for running the club’s bar service. 
 
The SCC Bar Service for the 2023-24 season was operated entirely by a team of 14 volunteers. 
Serving the needs of league play required about 20 hours of bartending service each week. Over 
a twenty-week season, our volunteers completed approximately 400 hours of work which would 
have cost the SCC $5900 if paid bartenders had been used. In addition to weekly league play 
requirements, volunteers also staffed the bar for 16 special events from October to April 
generating additional labor savings for the club.  
 
The volunteer team consisted of both SCC members and non-members, those with retail 
experience, and those with very little, or no retail experience. The volunteers participated in pre-
season training sessions and completed the Responsible Beverage on-line training course. Those 
who worked more than five hours were compensated by the SCC for the cost of taking the on-
line course.  
 
SCC Bar Service Team Members 
 
Michael B.  Julianne B.  Judith C.  Alex F. 
Craig F.  Ian F.   Mollie F.  Brenda H. 
Susan H.  Dan M.   Stephanie P.  Damon S. 
Lisa S.   Katie T.   
 

The commitment to reliable service provided by this team of volunteers has been exemplary. 
The SCC Board of Directors, on behalf of its membership, would like to express our most sincere 
gratitude for their contributions to not only the bar's success this season, but also for creating 
and maintaining the welcoming social fabric for which curling is famous.  
 
It is the Board of Directors intention to continue operating the bar with a team of volunteers 

into the 2024-25 season, and an appeal for additional team members will go out in late summer. 

 

Julianne Burton 

Director – Bar Services 
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Sackville Curling Club 
Election of Directors 

 
Continuing Term 
Mollie Flemming Elected May 2021 Re-elected May 2023 Term expires May 2025 
Kathy Best  Elected May 2021  Re-elected May 2023 Term expires May 2025 
Julianne Burton Elected May 2023 Term expires May 2025 
Craig Farrish  Elected May 2023  Term expires May 2025 
Andrew Goodwin Elected May 2023 Term expires May 2025 
John O’Keefe  Elected May 2023 Term expires May 2025 
 
Not Returning 
Tom Trueman  Elected May 2020 Re-elected May 2022 Term expires May 2024 
Ian Fisher  Elected May 2020 Re-elected May 2022 Term expires May 2024 
Janet Robinson Elected May 2020 Re-elected May 2022 Term expires May 2024 
 

New Directors for Election May 2024 

Laurel McIntyre 

David Weeks 

Nominations from the floor 
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Sackville Curling Club 
Board of Directors 2024 -2025 – Motion to Approve 

 
 
 

Motion – Moved to accept and approve the slate of Directors for 2024 -2025 as 
presented. 
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Sackville Curling Club 
Correspondence 

 

The SCC supported three members as they participated in Provincial and National events. 

Letters of thanks were received from Ashley Siddall, Maizie Carter and John Siddall.  

 

The SCC hosted the Mount Allison Swim Teams for an introduction to curling fun day and a 

letter of appreciation and thanks was received from head coach Sarah Fellner. 

 

The SCC hosted an introduction to curling fun day for Mount Allison University International 

students and a letter of appreciation and thanks was received from Robin Walker, International 

Affairs Coordinator at Mount Allison.  
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Sackville Curling Club 

Other Business 
 

Thank you to Volunteers – Tom Trueman 
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SACKVILLE CURLING CLUB 

ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING 
May 18, 2023 

6:30 p.m. 
 

I. Call to order  
The meeting was called to order at 6:35pm by President Tom Trueman 
Forty-one shareholders and four non-shareholders signed in.  
 

II. Moment of Silence for deceased Club Members 
 
III. Approval of Agenda 

 
Motion: To approve the Agenda 
Moved: Mollie Flemming  Seconded: Janet Robinson 
Carried 

 
IV. Minutes from May 18, 2022 Annual General Meeting 

It was noted Minutes had not been circulated but were available on the website. 
 
Motion: To approve the Minutes 
Moved: Marilyn Goodwin  Seconded: Lydia Williams 
Carried 
 

V. Business arising from the Minutes 
There was no business arising from the minutes. 
 

VI. Committee Year-End Reports 
a. Director Reports were provided in the document package prior to the meeting 

and will be available on the website. 
b. 2023 Financial Statements were provided in the document package prior to the 

meeting and will be available on the website. 
c. 2023/24 Budget was presented with discussion on the capital investment in the 

ice plant. Information on the ice plant investment was provided in the document 
package prior to the meeting. Discussion on the $7,250 Operating Statement 
deficit. Contributing factors for the decrease in revenues were the loss of major 
fund-raising events such as the Grand Draw, Raffles, Gifts, Craft Show, Happy 
Hearts and other bonspiels over the past few years. The President called on all 
members to actively participate in events and to initiate new or return previous 
fund-raising events. Members are encouraged to initiate these events rather than 
wait for the Board or for others to do so. It was noted that with engaged 
leadership of an event, members have shown a strong willingness to support and 
attend.  
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d. Approval of the 2023/24 Budget 
 
Motion: To approve the 2023/2024 Budget 
Moved: Robert Fillmore  Seconded: Kathy Best 
Carried 
 

VII. Election of Directors for 2023/24 
Directors continuing: Tom Trueman, Ian Fisher, Janet Robinson 
Returning for re-election: Mollie Flemming, Kathy Best 
Nominated: Andrew Goodwin, Julianne Burton, Craig Farrish, John O’Keefe 
 
Motion: To approve the returning and nominated Directors 
Moved: Al Smith  Seconded: Frank Oulton 
Carried 
 

VIII. Correspondence 
March 2023 – Marshview Middle School – Thank you to volunteers for the curing day. 
May 2023 – Sheila Parker Fitness – Thank you to the Board and the Club for providing 
the rental facility for her fitness classes. Noted was the assistance from Ian Fisher and 
Anna Acton and the cleaning staff. 
 

IX. Other Business 
a. Volunteer Thank You (Tom Trueman) 
b. Discussion – Membership rates seem low given the financial pressures – To be 

reviewed and set by the Board prior to next season. 
c. Discussion – Bar fees could be raised – To be reviewed and set by the Board 

prior to next season. 
d. Discussion – Friends and Family Bonspiel brought new and potential members 

into the club. Such events are important to strengthen and build new 
membership.  

 
X. Adjournment 

 
Motion: To adjourn the meeting 
Moved: Judith Cane  Seconded: Ian Fisher 
Carried 

 
 
 


